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Do D

HosPITAL CATERING AND PATIENT NUTRITION

In May of this year | provided the Committee with advice on the Welsh Government's response
to the Committee’s recommendations in its report on Hospital Catering and Patient Nutrition.
This resulted in the Welsh Government providing further clarification on a number of specific
queries, as set out in David Sissling’s letter of 8" August.

| also understand that prior to that, in June, the Committee had received a detailed action plan
from the Welsh Government setting out the progress it was making against the
recommendations | had made on this on this topic in my March 2011 report. | have, however,
only recently received sight of this action plan.

Having now reviewed the action plan and the more recent clarifications provided by the Welsh
Government, | thought that it would be helpful if | shared my views with the Committee as to
whether these constitute an adequate response to our respective recommendations on Hospital
Catering and Patient Nutrition.

My overall view is that the Welsh Government is making good progress against the
recommendations that it has direct responsibility for. it also reports good progress by NHS
bodies in taking forward the recommendations that require more localised action. Many of the
recommendations are recorded as already having been completed and those that aren’t should
largely be completed by the end of March 2013.

Direct Line: 029 2032 0510 E-mail; huw.vaughan.thomas@wao.gov.uk

100% recycled paper (Z}
100% o bapur a ailgylchwyd %&



PAC(4)-22-12 Paper 3

Date: 3 Ocfober 2012
Our ref: HVT/1731/hef
Page: 20f2

| believe, therefore, that the Committee can take broad assurance from the information provided
by Welsh Government that the necessary actions are being taken to improve the management
and delivery of hospital catering and patient nutrition services. | would therefore suggest that
the Commitiee does not need to take any more evidence from the Welsh Government or NHS
bodies in the immediate future.

| would point out, however, that the progress outlined by the Welsh Government on many of the
recommendations is reliant on self-reporting by NHS bodies, and does not appear to have been
verified by any specific validation work or spot checking arrangements. | do not think the
Committee need to be unduly concerned by this at this stage as intelligence gathered from my
local audit work would suggest that the NHS bodies are making progress against the issues that
have been identified. However, the Committee may wish to return to this topic again around the
middle of 2013 to consider whether the necessary improvements have indeed been secured.

By that time auditors will have completed local follow up work which will provide an independent
view of progress, the findings from which can be shared with the Committee.

I trust that this is helpful.
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